

## WEEKLY ACTIVITY REPORT TO GOVERNING BOARD FOR SEPT. 27 - OCT. 3, 2020

# **Executive / Management**

- Hugh Thomas and other District staff attended the third and final Lower Santa Fe and Ichetucknee Rivers and associated priority springs (LSFI) Peer Review Panel Discussion public meeting via webinar.
- Hugh Thomas, and all supervisors, attended the Dynamic Corporate Solution Information facilitated human resource supervisor training.

# **Legislative and Community Affairs**

- Ben Glass, Leroy Marshall, Ashley Stefanik, and Pam Sanders met with Lowell Garrett from the Town of Fort White regarding potential projects.
- Ben Glass, Matt Cantrell, and Libby Schmidt met with a representative from the Alachua Conservation Trust to discuss potential agricultural projects.
- Throughout the week, Ben Glass virtually attended the Governor's press events.

#### Administration

 The Office of Administration welcomed Sharon Hingson to the District in the position of Records and Contracts Manager.

#### **Finance**

- The Finance team met with Charles Keith to provide an overview of the finance team responsibilities and functions.
- The Finance team began meeting with the District program areas regarding the Fiscal Year 2020-2021 Preliminary Budget.

## **Land Management**

 District staff began planning work at the Woods Ferry Canoe Launch, as well as restoration work at River Access 16.7, also known as Lost Dog Rapids.

## **Resource Management**

 Warren Zwanka participated in the State Emergency Operations Center teleconferences to discuss statewide COVID-19 emergency response and missions.

#### **Water Resources**

- Tom Mirti, Darlene Velez, and Louis Mantini virtually attended the Fall Nature Coast Snook Meeting.
- Darlene Velez and Tara Rodgers virtually attended the FDEP WIN Continuous Monitoring Discovery and Scoping Meeting.

#### **Minimum Flows and Minimum Water Levels**

 Tom Mirti, along with John Good, Tyler Jordan, Pennie Flickinger, and George Reeves, hosted the third and final LSFI Peer Review Panel Discussion public meeting via webinar.

## **Water Supply**

 Tom Mirti and Amy Brown virtually presented an introduction of the Suwannee River Water Management District to the Suwannee Satilla Regional Planning Council.